


[bookmark: _GoBack]On September 15, 2016, MTO implemented the High Occupancy Toll (HOT) Lanes Pilot Project on the QEW, designating existing HOV lanes as HOT lanes on a 16.5 km section (in both directions) between Trafalgar Road in Oakville and Guelph Line in Burlington.
HOT lanes are similar to HOV lanes (usually referred to as “carpool lanes”) but HOT lanes provide the option for people driving alone to pay a fee to use the lane. Carpooling drivers and certain vehicles (such a motorcycles, taxis and vehicles with green plates) can use HOT lanes for free and do not need a permit.  
HOT lanes only apply to existing HOV lanes and do not eliminate or reduce the number of general purpose lanes.  There will not be any changes to the existing general purpose lanes, which are still free to use for all drivers. Fees to use the HOT lanes only apply to drivers who are usually not eligible to use the HOV lanes. 
HOT lanes can provide more travel options for users and help manage congestion, by optimizing traffic flow and maximizing the number of users in the lanes (i.e. person throughput). Improved performance can allow for improved air quality and greater roadway efficiency. In addition to HOV lane users, like transit and high occupancy vehicles, paying users of the HOT lanes can also benefit from improved and more reliable travel times.
Non-tax revenues generated by HOT lane permit fees are used to support provincial investments in services Ontarian’s rely on, such as transportation infrastructure. 
Effective January 1, 2022, MTO is proposing to expand the HOT Lanes Pilot to existing HOV lanes on Highways 410 and 403.  This expansion would include 13.13km in the eastbound direction and 11.91km in the westbound direction on Highway 403 and 10.93km in the northbound direction and 6.99km in the southbound direction on Highway 410.  
The HOT Lanes Pilot expansion will allow capacity for 500 additional HOT permits to be made available for sale for each three-month term for the new HOT lane corridors (250 HOT permits for each corridor).  This will be in addition to the 850 permits available per three-month term on the QEW.  Each permit will cost $180 for a three month term and a single permit will be valid on all three HOT lane corridors.  
A permit, in the form of two stickers, is mailed out to the purchaser and is affixed to the front windshield, as well as the back windshield of a vehicle, to identify the driver’s participation in the HOT Lanes Pilot. A unique serial number found on each HOT permit, is linked to the purchaser’s licence plate, which allows the OPP to verify the validity of the HOT permit. The HOT lanes permit colour also changes each term, to further identify the validity of the permit. 
To get a permit, people can apply online for a three-month term, which runs from January-March, April-June, July-September and October-December each year. Permits for each term are selected through a draw to ensure fairness and all applicants will be notified of the results. Visit Ontario.ca/hotlanes to apply for a permit or learn more about the application process.





